
Friends of the Oviatt Library (FOL) 

Minutes, February 21, 2020 

Admin Conference room 

The meeting was called to order by Bob at 10:05 a.m. 

Present: Dean Mark Stover, Annette Besnilian, Vickie Campbell, Iris Caplan, Joyclyn Dunham, 

Dorothy Fabricant, Bob Gohstand, Jamie Johnson, Darnesa Morris, Rita Streimer, and Hazel 

Wittenberg. 

The minutes of the Jan. meeting were unanimously approved as written  

Announcements:  

Bernice Haber’s Memorial service is tomorrow. 

A large collection of poetry books were donated to the Friends of the Library and some of those 

books are already on the Lobby Book Cart for sale. 

Next Tuesday is Photography through the African American Lens in the Ferman Presentation 

room at 2:00 pm which is a panel discussion as a part of Black History month. 

March 5th, Thursday, 2:00 pm is the grand Re-Opening of the TCC/Music & Media Collections 

on the east wing, second floor and classroom 251 with refreshments. 

Gary Powers, Jr. will speak about his father Gary Powers, Sr. whose U-2 plane was shot down by 

the Russians.  This event will take place in the Ferman Presentation room at 2:00 pm with 

refreshments and is cosponsored by the Friends of the Library. [March 23, 2020] 

Interlibrary loan pick up and drop off has moved to the Guest Services desk as of Feb. 17th.  

Darnesa Morris has become the interim supervisor of ILL due to Felicia Cousins retiring. 

PI day celebration will occur on March 11th at 3:30 pm to 8:00 pm at the USU Grand Salon, the 

WISE is sponsoring and cosponsored by the Miriam Magaram Center.  There are two sections, 

the first section is reaching out to the students from the Northridge Academy High School with 

games and activities and the second section is for CSUN community members and CSUN 

students, there will be tasty pie supplied by the Magaram Center and beer served by Golden Brew 

brewery. 

Annette Besnilian mentioned the Magaram Center will have a new cookbook coming out soon 

using recipes from the 70’s that Marilyn Magaram used.  Annette will send a link to Vickie on 

how to order the book online once she receives the physical copies. 

The Student Assistant Scholarship committee will meet at Jim Parker’s house at 2:00 pm on Feb. 

26th. 

The Student Assistant Scholarship Awards reception will take place on Friday, March 27th at 4:00 

pm at the Orange Grove Bistro. 

Closing Remarks 



The next FOL Board meeting will be on Friday, March 13th at 10:00 a.m. in the Admin. 

Conference room. 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:29 a.m. 


